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Interactions among the
senses, nerves, and
brain make possible the
learning that enables
human beings to predict,
analyze, and respond to
changes in their
environment.

Techniques for detecting
and diagnosing mental
disorders include
observation of behavior,
in-depth interviews, and
measurements of brain
activity. Treatments for
mental disorders range
from conversation with
the patient to treating
the brain with

People react to personal
problems in different
ways. Some ways are more
likely to be helpful
than others.

Biological
abnormalities, such as
brain injuries or
chemical imbalances, can
cause or increase
susceptibility to
psychological
disturbances.

Physical health can
affect people's
emotional well-being and
vice versa.

According to some
theories of mental
disturbance, anger,
fear, or depression may
result from
exceptionally upsetting
thoughts or memories
that are blocked from
becoming conscious.

Often human beings don't
understand why others
act the way they do, and
sometimes they don't
understand their own
behavior and feelings.

Changes happen in
everyone's life,
sometimes suddenly, more
often slowly. People
cannot control some
changes, but they can
usually learn to cope
with them.

With help people can
sometimes uncover the
reasons for their
feelings.

People are alike in many
ways and different in
many ways.

Talking to someone (a
friend, relative,
teacher, or counselor)
may help people
understand their
feelings and problems
and what to do about
them.

Ideas about what
constitutes good mental
health and proper
treatment for abnormal
mental states vary from
one culture to another
and from one time period
to another.

People may react to
mental distress by
denying they have any
problems.

Psychological distress
may affect an
individual's
vulnerability to
biological disease.

One way to respond to a
strong feeling, either
pleasant or unpleasant,
is to think about what
caused it and then
consider whether to seek
out or avoid similar
situations.


